Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Office of the Minister

10th Floor, Hepburn Block 80 Grosvenor Street Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tel. 416 327-4300 Fax 416 326-1571 www.ontario.ca/health Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Bureau du ministre

Édifice Hepburn, 10° étage 80, rue Grosvenor Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tél. 416 327-4300 Téléc. 416 326-1571 www.ontario.ca/sante



MAR 0 6 2018

FEB 23 2018

HLTC2966MC-2017-9460

His Worship Fred Eisenberger Mayor City of Hamilton 71 Main Street West 2nd Floor Hamilton ON L8P 4Y5

Dear Mayor Eisenberger:

Thank you for your interest in the report of the Minister's Expert Panel on Public Health.

First, I would like to assure you that we have not made any decisions about the recommendations outlined in the panel's report. The report captures the independent views and recommendations of the expert panel, and my ministry is currently reviewing the panel's advice and the feedback we have received from stakeholders. We will carefully consider all input prior to making any decisions.

We established the Expert Panel on Public Health in January 2017 to strengthen and increase the integration of the public health sector within the rest of the health care system. The panel was asked to provide advice on structural, organizational and governance changes for public health to support greater integration with other health system partners.

The expert panel's report recommends strengthening public health's relationships with primary care, community care and other partners, so that all health care services are more responsive to community needs. It states that stronger relationships between public health and other partners will make it easier to integrate health protection and promotion into all health care services. The recommendations also focus on preserving the independent public health voice and core public health functions.

I appreciate your interest, and I will keep your concerns in mind as we work to strengthen the public health sector and improve public health capacity and delivery in Ontario.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Eric Hoskins

Minister

1671-01 (03/04)

7530-4658